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Suite 300, 777 North Capitol Street, N.E. Washington, D.C.  20002-4290   202-962-3358  Fax:  202-962-3203

TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE


Date:  January 12, 2009

Time:  10 am to 12 pm

Training Center, 1st Floor

Lunch will be served to members at noon.

DRAFT Agenda
 


10:00
1.
Call to Order and Review of Meeting Summary (December 9, 2008)



Chairman Tom Ballou, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality
10:10
2.
EPA 2006 PM2.5 Daily Standard Designations


Joan Rohlfs, COG DEP, will present draft comments for submission to EPA regarding the proposal to include Montgomery and Prince George's Counties in the Baltimore Nonattainment Area for the 2006 24-hour PM2.5 NAAQS. EPA staff will discuss responses to questions submitted to EPA in December.  
10:55
3.
Virginia Opacity Standard


Tom Ballou, Virginia DEQ, will discuss the recent State Air Pollution Control Board action on the MWAQC petition to lower the opacity standard.
11:10
4.
Maryland Distributed Generation Rule


Brian Hug, Maryland Department of the Environment, will discuss Maryland's proposed Distributed Generation Rule.

11:20
5.
Clean Air Interstate Rule (CAIR)


Jeff King, COG DEP, will discuss the recent U.S. Court of Appeals decision to reinstate the Clean Air Interstate Rule.
11:30
6.
Stakeholder Applications for 2009


Joan Rohlfs, COG DEP, will discuss stakeholder applications for 2009.  
11:40
7.
Other Business

11:45
8.
State and Local Air Agency Report
11:55
9.
Set Date for Next Meeting, Future Agenda Items, Adjourn  



Next TAC Meeting:   February 10, 2009

DRAFT

MWAQC Technical Advisory Committee

Meeting Summary

December 9, 2008 10am to 12pm

COG Board Room
Present:

Elizabeth Aiken, Virginia Department of the Environmental Quality

Cecily Beall, District Department of Environment

Tom Ballou, Virginia Department of the Environmental Quality


Randy Carroll, Maryland Department of Environment

Stan Edwards, Montgomery County Department of Environment

Diane Franks, Maryland Department of Environment

Jeff Harn, Arlington County Department of Environmental Services

Maurice Keys, District Department of Transportation (by teleconference)
Sonya Lewis-Cheatham, Virginia Department of Environmental Quality

Bob Owolabi, Fairfax County Department of Transportation

Pam Parker, Montgomery County Department of Environment

Jim Ponticello, Virginia Department of Transportation

Mark Rawlings, District Department of Transportation (by teleconference)
Howard Simons, Maryland Department of Transportation

Kanti Srikanth, Virginia Department of Transportation

Didian Tsongwain, Prince George's County Department of Environmental Resources

Chris Voigt, Virginia Department of Transportation

Flint Webb, Fairfax Federation of Citizens Association

Staff:

Mike Clifford, COG/DTP

Jeff King, COG/DEP

Sunil Kumar, COG/DEP

Eulalie Lucas, COG/DTP

Jane Posey, COG/DTP


Joan Rohlfs, COG/DEP
Daivamani Sivasailam, COG/DTP
Observers/Participants:

Charley Baummer, MWAA

Bill Butler, Mirant

Julie Crenshaw Van Fleet, AQPAC

Cristina Fernandez, EPA Region III

Judith Katz, EPA Region III

Martin Kotsch, EPA Region III

Maria Pino, EPA Region III

1.  Call to Order and Review of Meeting Summary (November 17, 2008).  Ms. Franks called the meeting to order at 10:07.  The minutes of the November 17, 2008 meeting were approved with a no changes.

2.  EPA 2006 PM2.5 Daily Standard Designations

Joan Rohlfs discussed pending attainment designations for the 2006 PM2.5 daily standard.  On December 5, 2008 EPA sent a letter to Governor O'Malley indicating their proposal to designate Prince George's and Montgomery Counties as part of the Baltimore nonattainment area for the 2006 24-hour PM2.5 NAAQS.  In August, EPA had initially proposed that the entire Washington, DC-MD-VA planning area be designated as attainment.  This proposal was supported by air quality monitoring data indicated that the Design Value for the region is below the 2006 24-hour NAAQS.  Judy Katz said that after EPA proposed the attainment designation for the region in August comments were received asserting that the Washington, DC-MD-VA region should be designated as nonattainment because of its significant contribution to the Baltimore nonattainment area.  Based on the comment received and a 9-factor analysis, EPA decided that Prince George's and Montgomery Counties do significantly contribute to Baltimore's nonattainment so reversed its initial position.  EPA gave most weight to the Contributing Emissions Score (CES) in making its decision.  The CES is a mathematical technique to rank emissions from neighboring counties.  EPA staff said that national EPA guidance instructs the regions to only consider contiguous counties in assessing significant contribution, therefore, the contribution of other jurisdictions in the Washington, DC-MD-VA planning area were not analyzed in depth.  EPA is aware that the proposal will have serious implications for the current air quality and transportation planning regimes in the Washington and Baltimore regions, but asserts that the air quality issue supersedes planning logistics issues.   The December 5, 2008 proposal starts a 120-day period before the final designations. EPA is only obligated to consider comments from Maryland, but will entertain comments from other interested parties as well, including MWAQC.   Maryland must submit its comments by February 3, 2009.
In response to questions, EPA staff said that the CES scores for other jurisdictions in the Washington, DC-MD-VA planning area were lower than the CES for Prince George's and Montgomery Counties.  EPA said that there is no national policy establishing the threshold for significant contribution.  EPA also stated that the CES methodology is not based on modeling, it is a mathematical technique that considers emissions, meteorology, and geography.  EPA did not consider pending emission controls (anticipated in 2009 and 2010) in calculating the CES.  For the designations for the 1997 standard, EPA started with the MSA boundaries. For the 2006 standard, EPA changed the approach and started with the existing nonattainment area boundaries and then examined contiguous counties for significant contribution.  EPA said that the ALA argument about the air quality monitoring data in Maryland and the District was flawed in that they were referring to collocated monitors which cannot be used independently of the primary monitors to determine attainment.  

Diane Franks asked if EPA was acting on the other issues raised in the adverse comments from the ALA, such as designating new areas based on the 2006 annual standard.  Judy Katz said no.

Diane Franks said that if finalized, the EPA proposal will be extremely disruptive to the current air quality and transportation planning process in the Washington and Baltimore regions.

Martin Kotsch described the anticipated conformity requirements should the December 5, 2008 proposal be finalized in April.  The two regions, COG and BMC, will be required to complete a new conformity demonstration within one year.  Both regions can use either of the interim tests --build less than no-build or build no greater than base year.  TPB will still be required to demonstrate conformity for Montgomery and Prince George's counties even though they would become part of the Baltimore nonattainment area.  An early mobile budget SIP could be submitted to EPA establishing separate mobile budgets for Montgomery and Prince George's counties which if approved by EPA would enable TPB to demonstrate conformity without the need for direct coordination with BMC.  Flint Webb said that EPA has not yet approved the mobile budgets in the ozone and PM SIPs, so it is hard to believe they will act expeditiously on an early mobile budget SIP.
EPA responded to several questions from members.  BMC and TPB would have to demonstrate conformity for the same milestone years in the respective transportation plans.  The two MPOs could use different inputs.  Which FHWA office would be responsible for approval would need to be decided by FHWA.  EPA has not developed guidance on the base year for the upcoming PM SIPs so the region could not yet begin to develop an attainment SIP.  If there were conformity issues with the Baltimore MPO, for any pollutant, the Washington region could be subject to transportation sanctions.

Howard Simons asked EPA to prepare a written explanation of the anticipated conformity process if the proposal is finalized.  Martin Kotsch agreed.  EPA also agreed to respond to other questions prior to the February 3, 2009 deadline for comments on the proposal.

Diane Franks said that EPA may be considering disapproval of the Baltimore ozone SIP before the 2009 ozone season.  EPA has asked Maryland to consider a voluntary bump-up.  Maryland does not intend to ask for a voluntary bump-up.  Maryland believes that the controls expected to come on-line in 2009 will help the region meet its attainment deadline.  If the region is not meeting the standard by the deadline, Maryland has the option of a one-year extension.  Then Maryland can ask for a voluntary bump-up which EPA must grant.

Staff agreed to collate questions from members to send to EPA and then to draft a comment letter for review by members in January.  

3.  State Recommendations for Area Designations for the 2008 8-hour Ozone Standard

State air agency representatives discussed planning for area designation recommendations for the 2008 8-hour ozone standard.   States are in the initial stages of developing recommendations for area designations for the 2008 8-hour ozone standard.  EPA is in the process of developing new guidance for designating areas.  Issues being considered include handling of larger nonattainment areas, and how to address unmonitored areas.
4.  Draft Work Scope and Schedule for Air Quality Conformity Analysis of the 2009 CLRP and FY2010-2015 TIP

Jane Posey discussed work scope, planning milestones, and other inputs for conformity.  Conformity will be demonstrated using both the approved interim tests as well as the proposed new motor vehicle emission budgets in the PM2.5 and ozone SIPs.  The analysis will use new Round 7.2 Cooperative Forecasts and Version 2.2 of the Travel Demand Model.  A couple of the inputs are being reviewed, such as transit capacity constraints and HOV-3 assumptions.  The current plan is for the TPB to release the results in June and to adopt the determination in July 2009.  In response to a question, Mike Clifford said that the time horizon will be extended to 2040 next year.
5.  National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA) Comments on EPA's ANPR for Greenhouse Gases

Cecily Beall provided a report on comment letters sent to EPA regarding the Advanced Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (ANPR) for regulating greenhouse gases.  She briefly discussed letters sent by the District, Maryland, and the National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA) and summarized the key points in the letters.  EPA has already documented an endangerment finding.  EPA should use science only in determining the level of regulation for greenhouse gases.  The Clean Air Act is an adequate framework to use to regulate greenhouse gases, especially in terms of appropriate early action and as a bridge to a new framework created through legislation.
6.  Other Business

Joan Rohlfs said that applications for stakeholder positions are due in December. 

7.  State and Local Air Agency Report

Tom Ballou reported for Virginia.  The Governor's Climate Commission has completed a climate change report which is due to the Governor by December 15.  The Air Board is meeting on Monday to consider the petition to lower the opacity standard.  Old Dominion Electric Cooperative is proposing to build a new coal-fired power plant in Surry County, which is part of the Hampton Roads area.  


Cecily Beall reported for the District.  The District is increasing its permit fees.  The OTC VOC regulations are being revised.  The District is preparing a Sustainability Plan and a series of stakeholder meetings is being planned.  District officials are planning for issues related to buses arriving for the inauguration (i.e., parking, idling).

 

Diane Franks reported for Maryland.  Maryland has been in discussions with EPA about EPA's possible intent to disapprove the Baltimore SIP and/or seek a voluntary bump-up from Maryland, as well as the Montgomery and Prince George's County PM2.5 designation issues.  Maryland held a public hearing on the Distributed Generation Rule, which will be included in the next SIP.  Maryland is also in discussions with EPA about changes to the opacity standard, focusing on issues related to time applicability for the opacity limits.  Maryland accepted petitions for exceptions to the adhesives/sealants rule for roofing products.  The requirements will only apply in the summer months for the first three years of the rule due to need for more product testing and applicator training.  The District and Virginia are also granting the 3-year extension.  Maryland tabled the NOx SIP call allocations issues until the CAIR issue is resolved.

 

8.  Set Date for Next Meeting, Future Agenda Items, Adjourn.  The next TAC Meeting will be held on January 12, 2009.  The meeting was adjourned at noon.






Reasonable accommodations are provided for persons with disabilities. Please allow 7 business days to process requests. Phone: 202.962.3300 or 202-962.3213 (TDD). Email:  accommodations@mwcog.org. For details:    www.mwcog.org.
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